Working Group of the Parties statement on drafting of the 

compliance mechanism and rules of procedure for the Protocol on PRTRs

Informal note prepared by the secretariat

Under decision I/13 establishing subsidiary bodies, the Working Group of the Parties has a mandate to oversee and direct the activities of subsidiary bodies established by the Meeting of the Parties. At its sixth meeting (Geneva, 5-7 April 2006), the Working Group of the Parties adopted the following text concerning drafting of the compliance mechanism and rules of procedure for the Protocol. (NB: the presented text is unedited.) 

“Recalling Articles 17 and 22 of the PRTR Protocol, the Working Group of the Parties to the Aarhus Convention would encourage the Working Group on PRTR, when drafting, on a consensus basis, the compliance mechanism and the rules of procedure of the Protocol, bearing in mind the Protocol’s characteristic features, to take into account specific elements of the compliance mechanism adopted under the Aarhus Convention, involving a compliance body consisting of members serving in their personal capacity and the possibility for appropriate public involvement to initiate a compliance procedure. The Working Group would welcome consideration by the Working Group on PRTR of how best to reflect in the rules of procedure of the Protocol the principles of transparency and openness which characterize the Aarhus Convention.”

